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• Sat & Sun, August 22nd & 23rd, Norma and Ted Gewanter will be hosting a Robert Sadowski Natural Horsemanship Clinic at their farm on River Rd. in Westmoreland. There are still openings for horse and rider and auditors. Robert Sadowski was the speaker who impressed and entertained us at our May meeting. Contact the Gewanters at 399-8315 or Beth Phippard at 352-6970.


• Sat & Sun, September 13th & 14th, the Arab club will ave an organized ride at Otter Brook State Park. Our contact person is Laura Sussman and she can be reached at 876-4446.


• Sat & Sun, September 21st is the Miracles In Motion ride to benefit the riding program. Flyers will be mailed soon, contact Terri Wissell, 357-7833 if you don't get one.





MHTA Board


President: John Whitney: whitneysminis@verizon.net


Vice Pres: Sharon Thomsen: animalover00xx@yahoo.com


Tresurer: Brian Hickey: hicks@cheshire.net 


Secretary: Barbara Kahn: rubikahn@yahoo.com


Newsletter: Krys Swan: ksd_zine@yahoo.com








Trail Tip of the Month:�I tie strips of vivid colored surveyors tape to the end of my crop. It is useful as a fly whisk, traffic flag, all around attention getter AND I can find the darn thing every time I drop it.





• Reminder to all members: Don’t forget to log your riding time into your journals for the year end rewards!


• We thank KrysAnn Swan for taking up the reins on our newsletter as Denise Hood regretfully finds that she is unable to continue on in the role of editor. Thanks, Denise, for your work on the newsletters. KrysAnn created fantastic posters for us to post in an effort to gain more interest in our club.For a printable copy of these postersgo to the “about us’page on the website. 


• Visit us at www.mhta.synthasite.com





Monadnock Happy Trails Association


Meets: First Wednesday of each Month at the Swanzey Public Library, Route 32, Swanzey Center, NH


� HYPERLINK "http://www.mhta.synthasite.com" ��www.mhta.synthasite.com�








Caution areas will be marked as well. About ½ of this ride is good rail trail, approximately ¼ of the ride you will encounter rough wash outs on a class 6 road. We will be riding through one field and mostly dirt roads, class 6 roads, and paved road (last stretch to home of Beaudoin’s


Gayle’s pasture will be divided to allow some grazing for returning horses when they arrive and we invite humans to BBQ dinner (planned for 4:oopm).  Any one  is welcome who wishes to help or just come to BBQ to see the riders finish.


Trailers may be parked in the open space on Summit Ave.  Riders need to make arrangements to move their trailers to Gayle's for the ride home. Riders may choose their own starting to arrive in time for the meal. RSVP Gayle at 756-9062.





Schedule of events


August





• Saturday, August 16th Rail trail ride to begin at the VFW in West Swanzey, at 11 AM. We will follow the rail trail to the Sportsman's Club in Westport, where the club will host a cookout. Phil Thomsen will be our head chef and will welcome additional sous chefs. Phil will ferry our lawn chairs (byolc) and contributions to the feast from the VFW to the picnic  site. The ride should finish about 2PM


• Saturday, August 23rd Gayle Beaudoin will host a trail ride from Keene to Walpole. Estimated total ride time, with pleasant rest stops along the way, to be between 6 and 7 hours. Maps will include a couple of drop offs to allow a shorter ride for those who might like to do part of the ride. The rail way is clear and the turn off  (just off Wentworth road) will be clearly marked to help riders find their way. 





recent rides. The website is still a work in progress and KrysAnn is hoping it will become a valuable tool for club communication.  





• There was a discussion on the uses for cider vinegar. Sharon finds feeding vinegar helps with the arthritis in her dogs and horses. Some members found it helpful in repelling bugs and treating skin conditions.








August 2008 Meeting Highlights





• Golfish report-- Sharon Thomsen reports the untimely demise of all 5 goldfish put into her stock water tank to help keep it clean. We have all heard stories about these fish working wonders on the goo and gunk our tanks acquire but now we have to wonder if it might not be another myth.. 





• We'll get a report at our next meeting on the success, or lack of, the bags of barley straw sold at the Cheshire Horse for keeping tanks clean.





• KrysAnn reports that there is a new club website up and running. The newsletter will be posted here each month along with events and pictures of 
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